SUPERVISORS MEETING
Meeting of September 3, 2008
CALL TO ORDER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Trustees Glenn Loyet, Joseph Hubbard and Kenneth Joseph, Town Clerk Alice Schloemann, Attorney Alex Libell and Deputy Town Clerk/Recorder Debbie Allsup. Trustee Gary Hursey arrived following the Approval of the Supervisor’s Minutes.
Others:  Gary Fohne, Bill Woods, Herb Gooch and Dave Witter
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous Supervisor’s Meeting and seconded by Kenneth Joseph.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

SENIOR REPORT

Glenn Loyet reported the last Senior Committee Meeting was on August 27, 2008 in which they discussed the next dinner scheduled for September 11th.  Glenn Loyet made a motion to appoint Bill Woods to the Senior Committee to fill the remaining vacancy with the term beginning September 2008 thru September 2011 and seconded by Joseph Hubbard.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

The next Senior Committee meeting will be on September 24, 2008 at the Township Office.
YOUTH REPORT
Kenneth Joseph reported there is only 1 remaining ticket for the Youth Committee Take a Senior Friend to the Cardinal Game left on September 28th, 2008.  This ticket is being held for a youth committee member to attend.
Supervisor Ahle stated he had received a letter from the Knights of Columbus regarding their Annual Turkey Trot Run that benefits the Special Olympics.  This request will go before the Youth Committee at their next meeting.
AFTER PROM REPORT
No report.
PLANNING REPORT
Joseph Hubbard stated the Planning Committee held a hearing on Sept. 2, 2008 to consider a request made by Phil Hocher for an Area/Bulk Variance to allow the division of 4-acres instead of the 40-acres required in an “A” Agricultural Industry Zone District on the following described property: Pt of the N ½ of the NW ¼ of Section 4, T. 2 N., R. 7 W., of the 3rd P.M., St. Clair County.  The O’Fallon Township Planning Commission recommended to the Township Board that the said request be approved.
TRUSTEES REPORT

Kenneth Joseph reported there will be a hearing on Sept. 10th from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. at the Public Safety Building to show the proposed improvements to be made with the rebuilding of O’Fallon Troy Road.  He believes this will be an informative meeting and encourages all to attend.
SUPERVISORS REPORT
A request to use the township hall has been made by the Faith Lutheran Church to hold a budgeting class for Food Pantry patrons during the 1st hour and a bible study during the 2nd hour of use.  There will be a $5 financial incentive for patrons to attend the sessions.  They have also requested the charges be waived.  The dates requested are as follows: Oct. 7th, 14th, 21st and 28th; Nov. 18th and 25th and Dec. 2nd from 6:30 p.m. till 8:30 p.m.  Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the hall rental requests as long as the dates are open and to waive the charges and seconded by Gary Ahle.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
Ahle stated the office received an e-mail from the O’Fallon Chamber of Commerce regarding their Annual Golf Tournament with the Township being mentioned as a sponsor of the event.

A request was made by the Grants Department of St. Clair County to use our building twice a month to accept applications for their LIHEAP Program for the elderly and disabled within the Township.  The request is for the following dates: September 9th and 23rd; October 7th and 21st; November 18th and December 2nd and 16th.  Gary Ahle made a motion to approve the request and waive the charges and seconded by Kenneth Joseph.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
FFI (Flooring Fashion, Inc.) has installed some outdoor carpet in the area between the Food Pantry entry and Senior Center entry.  This will prevent the area from being slippery to walk on.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Ahle informed the Board that the security cameras have been installed but PASS is waiting on the DVR to connect them.  It should be completed within a week.

NEW BUSINESS
The Public Investors’ Fall Financial Symposium will take place on September 17th and 18th at the Doubletree Chicago Arlington Heights.
The Township Officials of Illinois has mailed out a 2008/2009 Legislative Survey form.  Copies have been distributed to each Board member to review and fill out if there are any suggestions to offer.  The forms can then be mailed directly to TOI or they can be returned to the office to be mailed.  
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                       $32,943.00
                   General Assistance            10,883.07
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT
Bill Woods addressed the Township Board on an issue regarding the Township Highway Commissioner granting permission to allow utility companies to install their lines along the side of the township roads.  He believes since the property owners pay taxes to the center of the road then that property owner should be the one granting the permission.  He asked the Township Board to get a legal description of the right-of-way belonging to the Road District.  A discussion followed.  It was recommended this matter be further discussed at the next Highway Commissioner meeting when the Highway Commissioner is present.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Kenneth Joseph to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Motion Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 P.M.
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